

THE STATION OF PUBLIC SERVICE

CHATTANOOGA, TENNESSEE February 18, 1943

JOE ENGEL, PRES. FRANK S. LANE, GEN. MGR.

Dear Mr. Morss;

We received your DX communication, and certainly appreciate your kindness in informing us of your reception. It is gratifying to know that on occassion we can get out that distance. Even 250 watts can do strange things at times can't they?

We do not have any DX cards, so we are doing the only things left to us under that condition, and sending you this acknowledge ment on our letter-head.

Thank you again.

Sincerely,

W.D.E.F.

Cacil Mc loy Barton Eng. in charge